
MINUTES FOR APRIL 17 2019 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.30 
p.m. 

 
Present:  Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White, Holly Fraumeni-alternate 
 
1 – The March minutes were approved as corrected. 
   
2.1 – Budget – No change to the budget.  Cornerstone Tree Care charged us $325 to 
remove the overgrown cedar trees at Riverside. 
 
3.1 – The 161 sq. foot gift from the Clark/Hughes to Riverside Cemetery – after the 
trustees walked the piece of land in question, we agreed to the following:  the current 
flat grave markers need to be raised a few inches above the ground level, we will 
remove the old chain link fence, we will leave the pachysandra where it is and will put 
granite posts at the corners of the Clark burial lot.  This info. will be conveyed to both 
parties. 
 
3.2 – Don White’s family purchased lot 11,2 at Oceanside and his mother will be buried 
there. 
 
3.3 - Karl Klaussen wants to bury a family member on their lot in Riverside in April. 
 
3.4 – Denny Turmelle bought lot 46,8 at Oceanside. 
 
3.5 – Eunice Frampton will be buried at Oceanside, May 24, at 2 p.m. 
 
3.6 – Clint Springer will be buried at Riverside (casket) June 29 at 11 a.m. 
 
3.7 - Eldred Straw will be buried at Oceanside (casket) 46,5 on May 17, 10 a.m. 
 
3.8 – Judy Hallisey will determine which lot she owns – 9,4 or 9,5 – for an upcoming 
burial 
 
3.9 – Menger foundation to be poured at Oceanside lot 39,7 or 39,8.  Jim will determine 
which is the correct lot. 
 
3.10 – Scott Sylvester bought Oceanside lot 4,6, which completes that row. 
 
3.11 - Ellen Garvey purchased Oceanside lot 3,4 which completes that row. 
 
Other Business 
 
Water line to Riverside – The town will pay to have a spigot put in at the entrance to 
Riverside when the new water line is installed in town. 



Monument repair – Due to this fiscal year’s expenses, we’re going to postpone 
gravestone repair until the next fiscal year.  Carol will contact Kai and ask him to come 
out in June or July to give us an estimate.  It appears we can spend up to $1,000. 
 
We authorized Terri to buy the needed flags for the cemeteries and take the money 
from the monument repair fund. 
 
We need a more powerful light on the flagpole at Riverside as the current light does not 
properly illuminate the flag at night.  This new light should cost $400 and will come out 
of the monument repair fund also., 
 
Next Meeting May 15 at 3.30 p.m.                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carol White, Secretary 
 
 

 

 

 

 


